Dear Stakeholders,

## THE LANE, WEST MERSEA FLOOD ALLEVIATION SCHEME – STAKEHOLDER UPDATE

I hope you've all been encouraged by the progress the team have made on site in the recent weeks, with the wall and final section of foundation construction taking shape. The cold snap last week did hold things up slightly as we couldn't physically do as much in the freezing temperatures, but this week has seen temperatures rise and work continue as normal. As it currently stands, we are still looking to be off site by the end of January, although this is subject to change if we have any more cold/bad weather. The plan is for construction to finish on site on the 22<sup>nd</sup> December, but there will be people around making the site safe on Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> December. The site will then remobilise the w/c 9<sup>th</sup> January and will work though to completion of phase 1.

Regards

Dave

David Chapman
Project Delivery Manager
Climate, Environment & Customer Services

Essex County Council | E3 County Hall | Chelmsford | CM1 1QH telephone: 03330136740 | email: dave.chapman@essex.gov.uk